Notice of Variances and Waivers

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
PINELLAS COUNTY LICENSE BOARD
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 23, 2021, the Pinellas County License Board for Children's Centers and Family Child Care Homes, received a petition for A Temporary Variance from the applicable rule or portion of the rule: Licensing Regulations Governing Pinellas County Children's Centers, VI. B. 4. During the Children's Center licensure year, fire drills utilizing the approved alarm system approved by the local fire authority, must be conducted at various times when children are in care.
Citation to the Statute the Rule is implementing: Child Care Facility Handbook 3.8.4 (A) and 65C-22.001 (6) Florida Administrative Code.

Specific facts that demonstrate a substantial hardship or violation of the principles of fairness that would justify a variance for the petitioner: Oakhurst Learning Center will only be using the current building until the end of the 2021, when construction of their permanent location will be complete. It would be extremely expensive to install an alarm system that will only be used until their move to a new location.
Reason Variance requested would serve the purposes of the underlying Statute: Fire Marshal has approved the use of a Fire Watcher, out of ratio, to patrol the building regularly to look for smoke or fire. This person would then set off the smoke detector, which is the sound they will use monthly to conduct fire drills. This will allow students and staff to be familiar with the sound they will hear when evacuation is needed.
(Oakhurst Learning Center 2 is located at 10202 131st St N, Largo, FL 33774)

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Executive Director, Pinellas County License Board, 8751 Ulmerton Road, Suite 2000, Largo, FL 33771.
